The regular meeting of the Lancaster Stamp Club was held at the Y.M.C.A. with nine members and one guest present. Prospectus received relative to the Exhibition of the West Chester Stamp Club, at West Chester on November 23-26.

The U. S. Government Philatelic Truck will be at Lancaster on October 30, at the rear of the Post Office Parking Lot.

The bill for \$1.94 for third quarter pastage was ordered paid.

The resignation of Mr. William Young of Marietta was received and accepted, dues having been paid to date by Mr. Young.

A discussion of sale of Club frames to members was then held.

D. Witmer, Secretary Pro-Tem